

December 1, 2009

Mr. Michael Morris, Director Broadband and Video Processing Division California Public Utilities Commission

Dear Mr. Morris:

As you may recall, we attempted to obtain an enlarged state video franchise last spring. You advised then that we either 1] obtain an early abrogation from the County for the small "Copper Cove" area covered by the County franchise [expires year end 2009], or 2] wait until just prior to regular expiration and re-file for the enlarged franchise. The County was unable to act last spring due to severe budget and related crises.

Thus, we are re-filing our request in accordance with the instructions of your letter of April 27, 2009.

Please review the requested state franchise application.

Respectfully submitted,

Kirby L. Smith

Director of Finance